
Commander’s Commentary 
Comrades, 

As you read this newsletter, the end of this VFW year comes to a close.  We have worked 
through a number of issues and are well on our way to getting things back to a normal (if there is 
such a thing) footing.  As you have read earlier, this is my last article as your Commander.  It has 
been a wonderful, although sometimes stressful, experience to work with you, our Auxiliary and 
Booster members, and the Canteen Staff to keep this Post moving forward.  Just remember, that 
while Sandi is your new Commander, I will be there supporting her and the rest of the organiza-
tion as the Quartermaster.  I’m not going anywhere, just changing jobs.  I want to thank all of the 
officers, committee chairs, and everyone in the Post for their support over this past 18+ months.  
We survived COVID, the IRS, the AGO and a bunch of other fun challenges. 

Speaking of the IRS—We recently (about mid-May) were reinstated with our Tax-exempt status.  
As soon as that occurred, we completed the paperwork for our new bingo license, to include the 
eBingo machines.  AS soon as the license is approved we will sign a contract and get the ma-
chines back in operation.  I promise to let EVERYBODY know as soon as I can with the sched-
ule. 

Also, you may have noticed we have a few new/returning items in the Post. 

First—the Queen of Hearts is back—$1/chance—drawings on Saturday evening at 8.   

Second—We have Yahtzee—$1/roll/shift—We’ve already had two winners in the first 3 weeks!! 

Third—We have changed Cable/Internet providers and now have DirectTV.  This is a package 
deal worked with the National HQ to benefit posts.  The first year of the NFL Sunday Ticket is 
free and 20% discount thereafter.  We also made sure to get the sports packages for Big Ten and 
Ohio. 

Thanks for your support and comradeship. 

 

Yours in Comradeship 

Jerry 
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Important Dates in June 
16-19—Department Convention—

Kalahari Resort 

 

19—Fathers’ Day 
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Listen Up MOC/MOCA,  
 

SCRATCH:  come on in and give us another try!  We are so anx-
ious and excited to see you again! Every 4th Monday @ 
1900hrs/7pm. 
 
103rd Supreme Scratch is 21-24 July with the 20th as a travel day. Get your 
room reservations booked and your registration and banquet reservation set. For the infor-
mation & forms go to lotcs.org and click on the Events tab at the top. We hope to see you 
there!! 
 
Our Post 3283 / PT 83:  As a reminder – we have delicious meals at economical prices every 
Thursdays & Fridays along with Go Nuts & Bar Poker. On the 3rd Wednesday of every 
month we have Bonco. Come on in!! The Queen of Hearts is Back with the drawing 
being held every Saturday night @ 2000hrs/8pm! 
 
Easter Treat 2023:  Mark your calendars for next year 31 Mar – 2 Apr 2023. Join in on the 
festivities. Contact me, Sandi Richards Easter Treat Chair, to reserve your room at the Guest 
Lodge. 
 
Grand Convention:  Was held at VFW Post 1500/PT 92 in Willoughby OH 44094. It was a 
great time had by all.  Please mark your calendars for next year’s convention 12-14 May 2023 
at VFW 943 in Ashtabula. 
 
Please keep in your thoughts and prayers all of our Cootie and Auxiliary Bugs that have gone 
before us this year and for all in the world today that may be suffering in some way.  
 
“Keep ‘em Smilin’ in Beds of White”  
 
In L.O.T.C.S.   
 
Sandi Richards   &   Brenda Peters 
Seam Squirrel           President 

 

The key Cootie dates for June are:  
  2 June – Pizza Night @ 5:30pm 
16 June – Pizza Night @ 5:30pm 
27 June – MOC Scratch/MOCA Meeting @ 
7:00pm 

Come On In for Pizza – 2nd & 16th  
$12 = Whole OR $7 = ½ Pizza 
Eat In, To Go & Curb Delivery 

(937) 236-9239 (ask for kitchen) 

JUNE 17—Jerome and Company are bringing 

Taco Night back for June! 

 

Come on out and ENJOY!!!! 



 

 

  1 2 

MOC/

MOCA Pizza 

3 

Wings, 

Corn, Slaw 

& dessert 

$8 

4 

Queen of 

Hearts  

8 PM every     

Saturday 

5 

 

6 
 

7 8 

 

9 

Chicken 

Tenders, 

Cole Slaw, 

Fries & Des-

sert $8 

10 

 

SUB Nite 

 

 

11 

 

12 13 
House Cte—  

6 PM 

VFWA—7 PM 

14 15 

Bunco  

6:30 pm 

16 

MOC/

MOCA Pizza 

17  

TACO NITE 

IS BACK!!!! 

18 

Dept  

Convention 

19 20 
7 pm—Post 

Meeting 

21 22 

 

23 

Meatloaf, 

Mashed 

Potatoes, 

Veg & Des-

sert $8 

24 

Brats, Italian 

Sausage,  

Potatoes, 

Veg & des-

sert $8 

25 

 

26 27 
MOC/MOCA 

Scratch/

Meeting 

7PM 

28 29 30 

Goulash 

Bar Poker— 

Thursdays 

and Fridays 

GO NUTZ 

on  

2nd & 4th 

Thursday 

3 

June 2022 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
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VFW Auxiliary Members 

This will be my last article for the newsletter. Thanks for the opportunity to be the interim 
President for Connie McCreary. She will be greatly missed. Newly elected President Sandra 
Hanson will take over for me. I know she will do an outstanding job.  

The June 9th dinner will be prepared by Terri Tittl. She is planning to make Chicken Strips with 
all the fixings and dessert too! Linda Petrusch will be serving Meatloaf, potatoes veggies or 
salad and dessert. Carla is getting someone to do the June 30th dinner. Keep checking the 
board for news of all the dinners in June.  

I hope everyone has a great summer. Temperatures are starting to heat up (and storms 
too!!!) so I am looking forward to a hot summer.  

Best wishes to the new officers for 2022/2023 year. I hope you have a successful year.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Gloria Cwiklinski, Interim President  

QUEEN OF HEARTS 
$1/Ticket 

(Members ONLY) 

Drawing Saturday Evening 8 PM 

Queen of Hearts pays 100% if Present—75% if not 

Jokers pay $50 

Aces pay $25 

YAHTZEE 
 

$1/Roll 

1 Roll per shift 

(Members ONLY) 

Full House—Free Roll 

Yahtzee (five of a kind) - Payout (minus 10% 

to the Post) 

mailto:vfw3283@gmail.com

